
BOUGHTON FEN REPORT TO PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 11.04.2014 

 

Since my last report, the heavy rain during January and February has caused the fen to become very 
wet, but the new banks created by the EA have helped to retain some of the water. We will watch the 
new ponds formed behind the bank with interest, to see what arrives there. 
 
Various people from Natural England have visited the fen recently, to refine some aspects of the HLS 
agreement with a view to enhancing habitats in localised areas. 
 
Our major volunteer efforts for winter works have now come to an end, with large areas of scrub 
removed, pathways cleared and a new seat built on Highland Fen. Five working parties were held 
throughout the winter, with excellent numbers attending, including several new recruits, and my thanks 
go to all of them. 
 
Over the next few days, the grass areas of Highland Fen will be cut to different levels to give varied 
habitat over the area. The cutting will be done by the Hawk and Owl Trust, who are kindly giving us an 
owl box for this part of the fen. 
 
On 26th April, we are hosting a visit from CPRE Norfolk. We are one of six award winning sites opening 
their doors to guided tours. As of today most of the places on the walk have been booked. 
 
A number of seats are being built around the walk for you to break your stroll; we hope you enjoy 
them. Cutting of the path will, of course, continue during the summer. If you would like to help with this, 
please give me a call on 01366 500461. 
 
Frank Reid mentioned that on 21.06.14, Joy Boldero had accepted the Parish Council’s invitation to 
officially open the Fen Walk. Invitations will be sent out shortly. 
 

Mark Pogmore 


